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This statement is intended for all HEFCE-funded providers that currently have 
franchise arrangements in place with an alternative provider. The Education 
(Student Support) Regulations 2011 require all courses delivered under franchise 
arrangements to be specifically designated by the Secretary of State, in order for 
eligible students to be able to access student support. The Department is writing to 
HEFCE-funded providers now to clarify its position on franchise arrangements and 
to set out its expectations for 2015-16.  

A new system of specific course designation was introduced in June 2013.  At this 
time, the Department published its Guidance for Providers: Criteria and Conditions, 
including its definition of what constitutes a franchise to help HEFCE-funded 
providers and their partners determine which party was responsible for applying for 
specific course designation. Supplementary guidance was subsequently published 
in December 2013.In short; three conditions need to be met in order for the 
arrangement to be deemed a franchise for the purposes of specific course 
designation: 

1) The student must register with the HEFCE-funded HEI/FEC/college. 
2) The tuition fee must be paid to the HEFCE-funded HEI/FEC/college (including 

from the SLC. 
3) The student must be included in the HEFCE-funded HEI/FEC/college HESA 

returns. 
 

A full explanation of the Department’s policy on franchises can be found at: 

BIS Guidance (June 2013) 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/alternative-providers-specific-course-
designation-guidance-for-applicants 

BIS Supplementary Guidance (December 2013) 

https://www.gov.uk/government/publications/alternative-higher-education-providers-
specific-course-designation-criteria-and-conditions%20 

The Department recognises that some HEFCE-funded providers that have 
established franchises in place or that plan to start new franchise arrangements in 
2015-16 may not be aware of the need for specific designation. In the light of this, 
the Secretary of State has taken the decision to provide blanket specific 
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